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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—JANUARY 2022 

 

REMEMBERING OUR NEIGHBORS  
 
As the new year is upon us, we take a few moments to remember our friends 
and neighbors who passed away during 2021.  
 
 

 
 
Herman Swanson was a resident here for less than a year in Desert Harbor. 
He served our country in the Marine Corp. He could be found fishing in Alaska 
during the summer or hunting in Washington during the winter months. During 
the football season he had season tickets to the Seahawks games for 10 years. 
He was a true family man.  
 
 

 
 
 
Bob Myers served our country in the Marine Corp. He was also a handy-
man in Desert Harbor aiding many residents. He worked for Caterpillar in 
California before moving to Arizona. He also enjoyed fishing for salmon 
and halibut in Alaska. He made14 trips to Alaska to enjoy the fish. 
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Carol Lazzari was a resident for over 16 years. She cared for her first 
husband, her mother and second husband while often working full-time. 
Carol enjoyed playing poker with the group in Desert Harbor. She helped 
with our Community Sale and Fun Days. She was devoted to her family.  
 
 

Phil Briggs was a resident for many years. He enjoyed playing poker 
and attending activities in the Clubhouse. He was a farmer and truck driv-
er. He also took great pride in his John Deer tractor collection and en-
joyed taking them out for rides. He also liked cars and going to NHRA 
Races. He was family man who cherished his family.  
 
 
Richard Granata was a resident of several years. He served as the 
treasurer of the Activities Organization for four years. He started the 
50/50 team to ensure we had coverage for all our activities. He assisted 
the Activities Board with as many of the activities as his health issues  
would allow. He was a loving father and husband.  
 
 
 

Sheila McClain was a resident of Desert Harbor for many years. She is missed by 
those who knew her.  

 
Sharon McCall was a resident of Desert Harbor for over 16 years. She 
enjoyed the ladies’ luncheons and other activities held at the clubhouse. 
She also was a quilter, knitter, hand work of all types. She especially en-
joyed family trips to Disneyland with her grandchildren. Spending time 
with her grandchildren trimming the tree and playing boardgames and 
Nintendo. Her family was very impressed by her.  

 
Nancy Pavkov was a resident of Desert Harbor for over 16 years. She 
rode her bicycle around the community. It was her mode of transporta-
tion to the pool. You could almost set your watch by her arrival. She and 
her late husband Bill would arrive at 4pm. She resorted to her truck after 
she gave up her bike. She offered her Arizona room to the Activities Or-
ganization to store items for the Community Sale and Fun Day. When 

there wasn’t a storage space for health aids, she again offered her AZ room. She was 
a wonderful friend to Desert Harbor.  
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Roger Purcell was a resident of Desert Harbor for a short time and 
passed away in July.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Carol Beecher was resident for a short time. She is missed by her family.  
 

 
Jack Gribben was a resident for 3 ½ years. You may have met him 
while walking their dog, Bailey, or helping collecting donations for our 
many 50/50 drawings. He served in the US Air Force and acquired a 
degree in psychology from the University of California Irvine. He 
worked for Sun Lakes Catholic Church for 11 years. He enjoyed re-
storing old cars. His last one was a corvette. When he married 30 
years ago, he became a stepfather to two young boys. He became a 
devoted family man.  

 
 
Judy Matthews was a resident for many years. She and her husband 
Jimmy would walk their dog Augie several times a day. They enjoyed 
the swimming pool and activities at the clubhouse. She was a lovely 
woman who always had a smile and seemed in good spirits.  
 
 
 

 
Dennis Maher and his wife Diane were residents for a second 
time. During his first residence in Desert Harbor, he was Vice Presi-
dent of the Activities Organization. He volunteered at the clubhouse 
and would assist neighbors with projects. He served his country in 
the Marine Corps. He also volunteered at the American Legion and 
the VA clinic. Golf was a pastime he did enjoy as well as happy 
hours at the Chapins and neighborhood gatherings.  
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Marlys Grewatz was often out riding her pink bike of which she 
switched up to a mint green three-wheeler. She loved country danc-
ing and cooking meals for her neighbors. She collected cookbooks 
and enjoyed pursuing them looking for something new to create. 
She never felt she was crafty until she tried Zi doodle class held in 
the clubhouse. She did like to paint and DIY projects around her 
home. She moved to Minnesota to live with her daughter when her 

health began to decline. The family met in Arizona to celebrate her 81st birthday 
in April with all 4 children attending.  
 

 
Karen Hamilton was a resident who passed away in October. She 
will be missed by her family and friends.  
 
 
 
 

 
Gary Harris was a resident of Desert Harbor for less than a year. 
They selected our community for the pool. Gary was handicapped, 
feeling the pool would help him. He and Sue logged 60,000 miles 
on the motor home traveling the United States from Key West Flori-
da up the coast and back to California. They also traveled exten-
sively in Canada. He learned to balance allowing him to continue to 
play golf. Family was very important to him, and he was back in 
Montana when he became ill and passed.  

 
 
Janice Miller was a resident of Desert Harbor who passed away in 
November.  
 
 
 
 
Wayne Hefta had a red mustang convertible which he enjoyed driv-
ing. He also enjoyed tinkering and formally working in a manufac-
tured home community prior to moving to Desert Harbor. He enjoyed 
pool and when prompted to join karaoke singing. He enjoyed spend-
ing time with friends and attended happy hour at the Chapins.  
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Coralee and Tom Dike were active members of our Desert 
Harbor community. Coralee was the coordinator of the volley-
ball team. She was one of the first to step up when help was 
needed by the Activities Board whether it was to host a pot-
luck or help with decorations in the clubhouse. She and Tom 
would help any of their neighbors who needed assistance. 
Tom was the official aluminum can recycle coordinator. They 
were Packer Fans as depicted by their green and gold golf 

cart. They also were Disney fans and were avid collectors. They will be missed by all 
who knew them.  
 

 
Dale “Chip” Gravatt and his wife Deb moved into Desert Harbor in 
May of this year from Pennsylvania.  Chip had just retired from the 
Channellock Company.  In the short time he was here, he made 
many friends and was well liked by all.  He enjoyed the various club-
house activities and the Happy Hour on Friday nights. 
 
 

 
 
 
Jon Johnson was a relatively new resident of Desert Harbor. They 
moved here from Oregon. He enjoyed the pool, photography, and the 
Chicago Cubs. He enjoyed activities in the clubhouse volunteering to 
help with activities.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
There were also some former residents who passed away in 2021: 
Frank Kosar, Vicki Sommer, Bob LeVeque, Sylvia Goodrich, Kay Quinn, 
Patrick Quinn and Bruno Borowczyk. 
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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

We certainly welcome 2022 with expectations that it will 
be a better year than 2021. 
 
We have lost so many of our good friends this past year 
and they will be greatly missed. 
 
It’s coming up to the time to have nominations of new 
board members.  We need President, Vice President and 
one Board Member at Large. 
 
We are looking forward to more food trucks, possibly two per month. 
 
Coming up we will have entertainment and the Super Bowl Party Feb. 13th.  We 
are hoping to have our annual Fun Day on March 12th. 
 
We are working on something for Valentine’s Day and St. Patrick’s Day. 
 
Stay tuned and keep your eye on the calendars and emails. 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2020-2022) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (term 2020-2022) Sandy Baumstark Lot #60 262-909-3641  

Secretary (term 2021-2023) Barb Nienkark Lot #192 480-288-0568  

Treasurer (term 2021-2023) Denise Haws Lot #201 801-473-5650   

Board Member (term 2019-2022) Mike Kereluk Lot #82 480-560-3027  

Board Member (term 2020-2023) Pat Hillard Lot #182 605-520-1999  

Board Member (term 2021-2024) Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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Residents Meeting - December 10, 2021 

 

President Dave called the meeting to order at 9:01 AM with approximately 22 members 

in attendance.  We said the Pledge of Allegiance and Dave took roll call of the Board.  

Board Members Pat and Mike were not in attendance.  There were no new residents 

present.  The minutes of the November meeting were approved by Rhonda Smaldino 

with a second by Paula Barker.  The Treasurer's Report was approved by Sandy 

Baumstark with a second by Barb Nienkark. 

Our resident librarian Carol Rysavy said that she was going to be gone over the holi-

days from December 21st to January 5th or 6th.  She asked for a volunteer to keep the 

library in order in her absence.  Paula Barker volunteered and Barb Nienkark offered to 

help Paula, as well. 

Dave mentioned that we need a volunteer to oversee the upcoming nominations for 

President, Vice President and Board Members.  Also that our yearly audit is coming 

up.  Paula Barker volunteered for the audit, but, she will need help.  Dave will send out 

an e-mail for the nominations and audit to see if he can get some help since there 

weren't many members present at this meeting. 

We are still planning on having our golf cart parade and singing Christmas Carols on 

Wednesday, December 22nd at 5:30 PM. 

We had a lengthy discussion on having or not having our traditional Christmas Dinner 

on December 25th.  Dick Norman had a number of comments as did Jim Harris and 

Terry Nord.  The bottom line is everyone being safe and how to accomplish that.  We 

couldn't seem to get a definitive yes or no answer so Dave said he would send out an 

e-mail and use those responses to make the decision. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Rhonda Smaldino and Sandy Baumstark. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Nienkark, Secretary 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG MIKE HOHEISEL 612-817-3591 

 BINGO WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTING CYNDY SCHAUER 480-288-5686 

 DANCERCISE PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

  LETTY MEEROIAN 928-308-9090 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF LEAGUE DON BAUMSTARK 262-909-3244 

 LADIES LUNCHEON OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 LADIES SOUP N SALAD IN PARK MARLISE BROWER 307-534-5172 

  PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

 MEXICAN TRAIN CLIF EDWARDS 360-772-3856 

 PING PONG SHANT MEEROIAN 928-642-7418 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 WATER WORK-OUT PAULA BARKER 712-490-7118 

 WELCOME BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 Wii BOWLING PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 SUNSHINE ELAINE GRANATA 860-922-3681 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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Once again we are at the time to elect new members of our Activity Association.  
For 2022 we will need a new President, Vice President and one Board Member at 
Large.  The President and Vice President will each serve a two year term (2022 to 
2024) and the one Board Member at Large will serve a three year term (2022 to 
2025). 
 
The Board shall be responsible for planning and coordinating activities to meet and 
further the objectives of the organization.  The Board shall accept input from mem-
bers of the organization including any suggestions and recommendations for recre-
ational activities, replacement, or repair of equipment necessary for organization 
activities, and other recreational needs of the organization. 
 
It shall be the duty of the President to preside at all meetings, appoint Committee 
Chairpersons, and perform such duties as needed for the welfare of the organiza-
tion.  The President shall be the representative with park management in regards 
to social activities. 

 
It shall be the duty of the Vice President to assist the President and preside in the 
absence of the President. 
 
The members at large shall each be elected to office for a term of three (3) years, 
with one to be elected each year.  The members at large shall attend all meetings 
and assist the activity association. 
 
The nominations must be in by February 1st with voting to take place during the 
month of February and the ballots counted at the March resident meeting and new 
members announced at that time.  The new members will take over at the April res-
ident meeting. 
 
If you or someone you know would like to run for the board, please submit your 
nomination to any current board member.  If you nominate someone, please be 
sure you have their permission to do so. 

NOMINATIONS FOR ACTIVITY ASSOCIATION 
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HAPPY NEW YEAR ! 



11 

 

CHRISTMAS PARADE AND CAROLING 
December 22, 2021 
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Southwest Surprise Soup 
          from the kitchen of Barb Nienkark 

 
Ingredients you will need - and, you can adjust to your own taste 
 
1 pound ground beef 
1/2 cup chopped onion 
2 small cans Green Giant Southwest Corn or Mexicorn - do not drain 
3 cans Del Monte Diced Tomatoes with Basil, Garlic and Oregano - do not drain 
2 cans each Chili Beans, Pinto Beans and Black Beans -  do not drain or rinse 
1 packet Hidden Valley Ranch Dressing Mix Hot and Spicy 
1 packet Taco Seasoning Mix 
 
Brown ground beef with onion and drain.  Add all remaining ingredients, heat to boil and sim-
mer...the longer the better.  Enjoy! 

Medical equipment and misc. items available for resident use.  These are stored at 
Barb Winget’s house which is lot #61.  Please stop by if you need to borrow something. 

1 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

1 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

3 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the 
cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use 
their products or services. 

 
Thank You! 
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NEW YEAR’S WORD FIND 
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J A N U A R Y 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

16 Richard & Lori Raney 120 

17 Jim & Kathy Leach 148 

22 Gene & Mary Pat 
Summers 

189 

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Dick Norman 54 

1 Letty Meeroian 11 

5 Dorothy Darling 132 

7 Jerry Stai 102 

9 Linda Edwards 153 

9 Wayne Miller 161 

9 Mike Morris 146 

12 Esther Lough 123 

13 Missy Durbin 133 

18 Terry Peterson 34 

18 Keith Weller 12 

19 Dan Nohr 58 

20 Peter Jackson 55 

24 Jan Lofthus 119 

29 Thomas McCormick 175 

30 Julayne Filip 85 
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F EB R U A R Y 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

10 Jim & Bonnie Harrison 40 

14 Jerry & Pat Murphy 205 

14 John & Anne Eubank 169 

28 Gary & Rhonda Odell 53 

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

   

2 Philicia Hightower 8 

3 Gregg Mark 171 

3 Sill Santiago 154 

4 Bill Klos 128 

4 Keith Stanley 202 

5 Alice Hamelin 56 

6 Judy Fischer 96 

8 Peggy Weller 12 

10 Richard Lewis 23 

10 Jeff Hora 42 

11 Sherry Weinert 186 

11 Bonnie Wilcox 32 

12 Robin Olson 50 

14 Arlene Wicken 37 

18 Jim Cergol 166 

19 Bill Robbins 3 

20 John Smartt 20 

21 Charlie Marshall 24 

22 Gary Odell 53 
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harbor lights newsletter 

 
As you may have noticed, we’ve had a busy year selling many of our listed homes in Desert 
Harbor,  and it looks like we may just be as busy this year.   So, if you’re thinking of selling your 
home, please give us the chance to work with you.  As we all know, under the Arizona Landlord 
and Tenants Act,  you have the right to choose any broker you wish to help you list and sell your 
home.  We think you’ll also find that our commissions are competitive, and may even beat our 
competition.   We also co-broke with other licensed dealers/brokers, giving  your home more 
exposure.  And since this is all we do, we’re available 7 days a week to list and show your home.   
Nothing beats experience, so with over 33 years of experience in the industry, we know the local 
market and will sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price. 
Our mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our indus-
try.   
 
So, whether you're planning to sell or buy  a home, please give us a call and give us a chance to 
work for you and do what we love and know best ... LIST AND SELL HOMES! 
And, did you know we love referrals?  Bring me a buyer or a resident who’s looking to sell, and 
we’ll show our appreciation.  Customers like you are the HEART of our business! 
 
We will meet or beat ANY dealer commission or referral fees.  We pride ourselves in being honest, 
ethical and professional. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you, and adding your name to our long list of satisfied 
customers.   

 

 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 

Happy New Year 
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harbor lights newsletter 

The recycle dumpsters are back and located outside on the west side of the club-
house.  Please be sure to only put in there what is on the labels located on each 
dumpster. 
 

NO GARBAGE—NO PLASTIC GROCERY BAGS 
NO PLASTIC TUBS—NO STYROFOAM 
BREAK DOWN CARDBOARD BOXES 

 
The plastic wrap that the water bottles come in is not recyclable. 
 
It’s very important that we follow the guidelines. 
 
If they start finding stuff that doesn’t belong, they will once again remove the dump-
sters. 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a 
sheet in the back of the Clubhouse to order one. 
Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the 

State from which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a mag-
netic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 
 
They are $10.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   
                                      Thanks, 
         Connie Riter   Lot 81 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless you 
   can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can come as 
   early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have two new recycle dumpsters that is on the west side of the clubhouse  
   outside.  Please be sure to only put in what is labeled 
   There is a small container on the west side of the clubhouse that is 
   marked Aluminum Cans Only.  Our club gets money for the alum. Cans. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $10.00. 
   Contact Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 714-746-1883 

   Office or Airport  

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 
Pat Pederson            
Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

   Weed Spraying  

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Carole Hyder 174 Coyote Home Sales 480-625-1650 

 Purcell Accounting 29 Accounting and Taxes Bethany Purcell 907-982-9170 
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JANUARY 2022 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

8:00 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong           
 
           
 

8:00 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
           
 

8:00 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 
 

8:00 Water 
Workout 
 
            
 
 
 

8:000 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PM 
 
Poker 12:30 
 
 
6:00 
Football 
Clubhouse 

 
 
1:30 Wii Bowling 
 
 
 
6:30  Bingo 
6:30  Billiards 

 
 
 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
 
6:30 
Bean Bag 
 
 

12 to 2:00 
Water V-Ball 
 
 
12:00 noon 
Mexican Train 
 
6:30 
Shuffleboard 

 
12 Noon Golf 
 
 
12:30-3:00 
Quilters 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
4:00 
Happy Hour   
 

 
12 to 2:00 
Water V-Ball 
 
 
 
Poker 5:30 
 

      1 

2 3 
 
 

4 
 
11am Ladies 
In Park Lunch 

5 6 
 
10am BUNCO 
 
6pm Poker 

7 8 
 
9am 
Resident 
Meeting 

9 10 
 
4:30pm 
Food Truck 
Seafood 

11 
 
12 Noon 
Cribbage 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 
11am 
Out of park 
Ladies Lunch 
Men's Lunch 

19 20 
 
10am BUNCO 
 
6pm Poker 

21 22 

23 24 25 
 
12 Noon 
Cribbage 

26 27 28 29 

30 31      


